
    

What have we done since the last meeting? 
What has changed since the last meeting?  
Since the last public meetings, the project footprint 

was established. The footprint is how much room the 

construction crews will need to build the road, 

accounting for how wide and steep the road will be, 

where bridges, walls, and sewers will be, and which 

buildings will be demolished. The order in which the 

road will be built and what roads and lanes will be 

closed during construction were also considered 

when developing the project footprint. This area is 

being used now for more studies to measure impacts. 

Based on this work, the study team has slightly 

changed the Preferred Alternative since it was last 

shown. 

• The number of lanes was revised based on traffic 

and development studies.  Lanes were added or 

removed to provide acceptable traffic flow.    

• The  road location was slightly changed between 

E. 79th Street and Kinsman Road to allow more 

room for planned business expansion. This 

change was coordinated with and accepted by 

the City of Cleveland.  

• The  east leg of Quincy Avenue will be closed 

between E. 105th Street and Woodhill Road so 

that Opportunity Corridor can pass through the 

area without a costly disturbance of the nearby 

railroads.   
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What will happen between now and the next public meeting?  

The project website will continue to be updated: 

 www.buckeyetraffic.org/opportunitycorridor 

A Draft EIS (DEIS) will be published in early 2013.  Agencies and the public 

have at least 45 days to review the DEIS and other project information and 

provide their comments to ODOT.  

A public hearing will be scheduled in the spring of 2013 to allow people to 

talk with the planners, engineers and officials who have been directly 

involved with the project. People can provide their comments publicly at 

the hearing or in a written statement. 

How can I get involved? 

We encourage you to get involved in 

the Opportunity Corridor project. One 

of the best ways to take part is to 

come to the public hearing in 2013. 

We are working hard to give you 

different ways to provide your ideas, 

including the project website at: 
  

www.buckeyetraffic.org/ 

opportunitycorridor  
  

Questions and comments can also be 

emailed to Amanda.Lee@dot.state.oh.us 

or mailed to: 

ODOT District 12 

Amanda Lee 

5500 Transportation Boulevard 

Garfield Heights, OH 44125 

What happened at the last public meeting? 
Based on the public, business and agency comments received throughout the study, ODOT picked the final path the 

Opportunity Corridor will take from I-490 to University Circle. This is called the Preferred Alternative. ODOT last met 

with residents and businesses in July 2011 to present their recommendations and to gather feedback about the 

Preferred Alternative. The purpose of the Opportunity Corridor Project is to improve the transportation system and 

support planned growth in the areas between I-490/I-77 and University Circle in Cleveland. At this time, we want to 

update you on the project’s status. 

OHIO DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
5500 TRANSPORTATION BOULEVARD 
GARFIELD HEIGHTS, OH 44125 
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The changed road location allows for planned business 
expansion between E. 79th Street and Kinsman Road.  

Quincy Avenue will be closed at E. 105th Street to avoid 
disturbing nearby railroads. 
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